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Department’s Position: The department opposes this bill.
Fiscal Implications: The department has not included or funded this initiative in the Executive
Biennium Budget and therefore may adversely affect other spending priorities.
Purpose and Justification: The Department does not object in principle to a labeling policy to enhance
public awareness of the absence of genetically engineered food or food ingredients in Hawaii markets.
However, the Department is not in a position to enforce such legislation as we do not conduct work in
recombinant DNA; and therefore, do not possess the requisite scientific expertise and experience to test
and determine whether a suspected food or food product has been genetically engineered. Currently,
there is no conclusive scientific evidence of negative health effects associated with the consumption of
genetically engineered food or food products. As such we do not believe such labeling is a health issue
and thus do not support any such program being assigned to the Department to administer.

The Department would like to focus its limited resources in areas such as controlling the

incidence of food borne illness risk factors in the food establishments through proper inspection
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1 frequencies that have been proven to produce consistent compliance with food safety regulations which
2 are directly related to outbreaks of food borne illness.

3 Thank you for the opportunity to testify.
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Aloha Chair Luke, Vice Chair Nishimoto and Members of the Committee,

My name is Margaret Wille, Chair of the Hawai‘ i County Council Committee on

Agriculture, Water and Energy Sustainability, testifying in SUPPORT of HB174 HD2
Relating to the Food Labeling.

This bill imposes labeling requirements and import restrictions on imported genetically
engineered produce and authorizes labeling of non-genetically engineered food and
creates a private right of action to enjoin violations.

Consumers have a right to know what they are eating and the companies who produce
GE foods should be proud enough of their products to label them. With more education,
consumers will gain a thorough understanding of GE food and the role they can and do
play in the agricultural sector. The education that labeling supports will minimize
misconceptions of GE foods and would likely increase their acceptance among
consumers. The cost of labeling will become a production cost that will not likely result
in a large price increase to consumers.

With labeling, misconceptions over the safety or risks of eating GE foods can be raised
and addressed in the public forum, as can questions over potential for allergic reactions,
nutritional value as compared to non-GE foods, comparative costs between GE and
non-GE foods, the increased or decreased-use of pesticide-application associated with
GE foods as well as religious or ethical concerns.

This is a small step in the right direction that does not harm Hawai(Ji farmers. GE food
labeling is an idea that is long in coming. Mahalo for passing HB174 HD2.

Margaret Wille
Council Member District 9
North & South Kohala
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